 
3 March 2004
 
 
 
The Secretary
Parliamentary Joint Committee on Corporations and Financial Services
Room SG64 Parliament House
CANBERRA   ACT   2600
 
 
(via email – corporations.joint@aph.gov.au)
 
 
Dear Secretary
 
Corporations Amendment Regulations 2003/2004 (Batch 7)
Regulation 7.1.29A
 
The National Tax & Accountants’ Association (NTAA) is a tax accounting association with more than 6,000 member firms representing more than 30,000 individual accountants.
 
The NTAA, in general, welcomes the Treasurer’s announcement on 11 February 2004 and subsequent issue of Regulation 7.1.29A and the opportunity to comment on the regulation.  However, the NTAA believes Regulation 7.1.29A can, and should, be improved as set out below.
 
Recognised accountant
 
The NTAA submits that the definition of “recognised accountant” should also include:
 
“A member of the National Tax & Accountants’ Association who:
 
(i)                  is entitled to use the letters ‘FNTAA’; and 
(ii)                is subject, and complies with, the NTAA’s continuing professional education requirements.”
 
As with the professional accounting bodies currently named in Regulation 7.1.29A, the NTAA membership is categorised into fellow members, ordinary members and student members.
 
Having regard to those persons proposed to be accredited as “recognised accountants” from other professional accounting bodies as set out in Regulation 7.1.29A it is submitted that only fellow members of the NTAA be accredited for this purpose.
 
In order for fellow members to obtain and maintain a current practising certificate with the NTAA they must hold appropriate qualifications and comply with strict continuing professional education requirements similar to those of the accounting bodies currently named in Regulation 7.1.29A. 
 
Further, the NTAA has a code of conduct which it actively enforces and any fellow members found to be in breach of that code of conduct are subject to disciplinary and misconduct provisions as set out in the NTAA’s constitution.
 
In recognition of their status and the strict requirements imposed upon them, fellows of the NTAA have already been accredited, among other things:
 
(a)    by the former Insurance and Superannuation Commission (now APRA) as “approved auditors” to audit self managed superannuation funds;
(b)    to prepare and sign trading statements under the Victorian Estate Agents Act;
(c)     to sign certificates for financial accountability in respect to government grants received under the States Grant Primary and Secondary Assistance Act; and
(d)    to witness Commonwealth Statutory declarations.
 
In light of the above it is submitted that fellow members of the NTAA are, and will continue to be, suitably qualified persons for the purposes of being “recognised accountants”.
 
Whilst it is true that some fellows of the NTAA will also hold practising certificates with either CPA, ICAA or NIA there are many fellows who do not.  It would be discriminatory to include an accountant as a “recognised accountant” in one instance and not recognise another accountant with exactly the same qualifications, skill and experience and who is subject to similar continuing professional education requirements and ethical and disciplinary misconduct requirements simply because the second accountant holds their practising certificate with the NTAA rather than one of the other three named associations.  
 
It would also be in the best interests of the Australian public for fellows of the NTAA to be included as “recognised accountants”.  Often in country areas there are few accountants and to require taxpayers to travel large distances and incur additional costs to seek advice from a recognised accountant simply because their own competent and appropriately qualified accountant has a practising certificate with the NTAA and not CPA, ICA or NIA does not make sense.
 
Thank you for allowing the NTAA the opportunity to make this submission.  If you have any queries or require any further information please do not hesitate contact me by email on robw@ntaa.com.au or by telephone on 03 9862 7777.
 
Yours sincerely,
 

 
Robert Warnock 
Acting President
